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HONOURING A LEGEND 

THE PAUL HARRIS FELLOW SAPPHIRE 

PIN AWARDED IN DUBBO WEST FOR 

TIMELESS SERVICE District 
digest COMMUNITY ,  STRENGTH  AND  VALUES  
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MASQUARADING FOR A CAUSE   

ROTARACT CLUB OF CESSNOCK FILL US 

IN ON THEIR SUCCESSFUL MASQUER-

ADE BALL FOR CARRIER'S PLACE 

MAKING DREAMS COME TRUE 

PROVIDING SMILES AND LAUGHS 

TO CHILDREN WITH DISABILI-

TIES USING A GREAT AUSSIE 

GAME 
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The DG has been on the move! 

Since the 16th July, Madeleine and 

I have been on and off the road 

undertaking our official clubs visits 

across the District. We kicked our 

visits off with the Newcastle Enter-

prise, Morisset, Green Hills Mait-

land, Nelson Bay, Belmont and 

Wallsend-Maryland clubs. Visiting 

each of these clubs close to our 

home was a wonderful way to 

commence an exciting year. 

Our first real “road trip” out of 

the Hunter Valley took in visits to 

the Bourke, Nyngan and Muswell-

brook clubs. We realised that the 

Shoo Roo on the front of the car 

was doing its best work as we 

dodged a wild camel and many 

wild goats along the way.  

After two weeks in the wild west, 

Madeleine and I settled back into 

our lives at home in Newcastle 

visiting the Raymond Terrace, 

Charlestown, Adamstown-New 

Lambton and Rutherford-Telarah 

clubs.  Before long it was time to 

head off on our second “road trip” 

following the Golden Highway out 

to Rylstone-Kandos and then back 

again to Scone.  

After covering a lot of clubs out in 

western and central NSW, Mad-

eleine and I grouped a short visit 

to the Rotary Club of the Myall 

Coast in with two local trips to 

East Maitland and Maitland. 

Our second trip to western NSW 

was very rewarding from many 

points of view. We spent 11 nights 

away visiting lots of Rotarians, 

their partners and friends at the 

Rotary Clubs of  Dubbo, Dubbo 

Macquarie, Dubbo South, Dubbo 

West, Cobar, Narromine, Denman 

Singleton and the Rotaract Club of 

Dubbo City. 

And then came the big week of our 

visits – 7 Clubs in 4 days; New-

castle, Waratah, Salamander Bay, 

Kurri Kurri, Newcastle Sunrise, 

Paterson and Cessnock. This was a 

fantastic week and allowed us time 

to once again settle back into our 

lives in Newcastle. 

To round off our first three months 

in the top job, Madeleine and I 

have had the pleasure of visiting 

the Rotary Clubs of Singleton-On-

Hunter, Mudgee, Warren and 

Mudgee Sunrise. 

We have learned so much from so 

many dedicated Rotarians from a 

variety of Clubs. We must thank 

each and every Club for their 

warm friendship on our visits. 

Too those we haven’t had the 

chance to meet yet, we look for-

ward to visiting your clubs in the 

near future. 

Yours in Rotary service 

Brian Atkins  

After spending the last three months travelling many kilometres meeting new and 

old Rotarians alike, District Governor Brian Atkins has appreciated the warm 

response he and Madeleine have received from all of the Rotarians, their partners 

and friends while travelling around the district.  

Above: Catching up with the crew! Made-

leine Atkins, Mandy Manning, Lorraine Croft, 

AG Peter Croft and DG Brian chew the fat at 

Dubbo South. 

 

Below: MERVing it up! DG Brian Atkins 

catches up with the MERV men in Nyngan 

during his District visits. 



⇒ EXCHANGE 

⇒ ENGAGE 

⇒ ENCOUNTER 

Thinking of attending the 2014 

RI Convention in Sydney? 

Why not check out the official 

website for the convention to 

get all the information. 

Register by December 15 to 

take advantage of the early 

registration pricing.  

Head to www.riconvention.org 

for all the latest information. 



The Rotaract Club of Cessnock held 

Carrie’s Masquerade Ball on 

18th August at The Barrel Room, 

raising over $9,700 for Carrie's 

Place. 

Carrie’s Place is a refuge and sup-

port centre for women and children 

experiencing domestic violence and 

homelessness in the Hunter Valley, 

which has been servicing our local 

area for the last 34 years.  

Rotaract Club of Cessnock Presi-

dent, Hayley Doherty, said “the 

money raised will go towards the 

“Love Bites” program, which teach-

es young adults and high school 

s t ud e n t s  a b ou t  r e c o gn i s -

ing unhealthy relationships”.   

“The proceeds from the ball will 

definitely be a great help to Carrie's 

Place in running such an important 

program for the youth of our com-

munity,” she said. 

Over 140 guests attended Carrie's 

Masquerade Ball , including Mayor 

of Cessnock, Bob Pynsent and State 

Member for Maitland, Robyn Par-

ker.  The evening was a success, 

with Studio Six Photography provid-

ing lots of fun with a photo booth 

all night, and band Shivoo ensuring 

guests danced the night away. 

The Rotaract Club of Cessnock were 

delighted by the generosity 

and support of local business 

as sponsors and the kindness of 

guests who donated on the even-

ing. Three separate raffles and an 

auction ensured that chances were 

high in claiming a prize on the 

night.  

“We would like to make the ball an 

annual event, each year with a dif-

ferent charity from our local com-

munity,” said Hayley. 

“The success of this year’s ball 

shows that this is definitely possi-

ble.” 

The Rotaract Club would like to 

thank all sponsors for helping make 

the night a success, particularly The 

Hunter Celebrant Anthony Burke, 

for his role as Master of Ceremo-

nies and The Barrel Room, for their 

contributions to the evening’s fes-

tivities 

“All feedback from the ball has been 

positive and constructive and the 

club is looking forward to doing it 

all again next year!” said Hayley. 

For more information on The Rota-

ract Club of Cessnock please email 

cessnock.rotaract@hotmail.com or 

find us on Facebook https://

w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /

TheRotaractClubOfCessnock  

Having a ball of a time... 
Raising funds to support high school based programs on recognizing unhealthy relationships, 

Christiana McDonald-Spicer, Secretary for the Rotaract Club of Cessnock fills us in on 

how the Carrie’s Masquerade Ball was a screaming success and the club looks forward to 

running the event as an annual fundraiser to support different local charities. 

Left: Amazing 

contribution! 

Members of the 

Rotaract Club of 

Cessnock pre-

sent Jenny Har-

land Assistant 

Manager of  

Carrie’s Place 

with a cheque 

for $9,705.05 

in support of the 

Love Bites pro-

gram 

Below: Beautiful Girls! Members of the 

Rotaract Club of Cessnock Taylah-Jane 

Turner and Shaye Apperley having a 

ball of a time at the Carrie’s Place Mas-

querade Ball 

Above: Manager of Carrie’s Place, Jan 

McDonald presents a heartfelt address 

letting everyone know what their contri-

butions from the evening are going to-

wards. 

 

Below: Say Cheese! Guests at Carrie’s 

Place Masquerade Ball playing it up for 

the Studio Six Photography Photo 

Booth. 



Around 50 local primary schools chil-

dren converged onto Dubbo Sports 

World for a cricket clinic of a different 

sort. 

This clinic was conducted by the Rotary 

Club of Dubbo West, with assistance 

from some students from Delroy Cam-

pus, and was for students with mental, 

physical, social and visual disabilities. 

This type of program is called 

“DreamCricket”. 

The children involved in this clinic had 

a fantastic time learning to bat, throw, 

catch and bowl, then were able to have 

a game at the conclusion of the event. 

By the end of the clinic session, there 

were huge smiles on the children’s fac-

es, as they had the opportunity to play 

cricket, which is the aim of the pro-

gram. 

The concept of DreamCricket originated 

when a member of the Movement Dis-

order Foundation witnessed a modified 

version of baseball for children with 

disabilities in USA, and thought that he 

could change the game of cricket.  

The Movement Disorder Foundation 

approached Rotary Clubs of the South-

ern Highlands and the Bradman Foun-

dation in order to gain their support 

and get this program up and running.  

Brian Pattinson, a past Rotarian from 

Rotary Club of Dubbo West, and now 

member of Rotary Club of Bowral-

Mittagong, asked the local club to take 

this event on in this area and it is the 

second year which the club conducted 

the occasion. 

DreamCricket is now played in over 15 

towns throughout NSW and has now 

expanded internationally into Sri Lanka 

and India. 

The Rotary Club of Dubbo West will be 

conducting a giant Gala day in Novem-

ber, whereby schools in Dubbo and 

surrounding areas, will all unite to have 

another clinic session.  

Dream to Succeed... 
A sports clinic with a difference, Nicole Shanks, Member of the Rotary Club of Dubbo West 

and District Chair for Rotaract Clubs updates District 9670 on the DreamCricket Clinic recently 

conducted in Dubbo for students with mental, physical, social and visual disabilities.  

Left: Having a 

Go! Students 

are helped out 

by members of 

the Rotary Club 

of Dubbo West 

with the skills of 

playing cricket. 

 

Below: Meet the 

Team! Smiles all 

around from 

members and 

students 





Lost for Words... 
The Rotary Club of Dubbo West acknowledge and honour one of its fellow club members, Don 

Stephens, the current District Public Relations Chairman and Western Zone DreamCricket Coordi-

nator, with the Paul Harris Fellow Sapphire Pin. Congratulations Don from District 9670! 

At a recent Rotary Club of Dubbo West 

club meeting, local and district Rotari-

an, Don Stephens, was awarded with a 

Paul Harris Fellow (PHF) Sapphire Pin 

by the club.  

It was fitting that Don be acknowl-

edged, not only in front of his fellow 

club members, but with District Gover-

nor Brian and Madeleine Atkins, who 

was present as part of their official 

visit. 

Don was left speechless with the 

recognition, which most Rotarians 

would know, is very hard to do. Marjo-

rie did very well at keeping the whole 

event a secret too. 

Stephens’ volunteering life began 

when he was a member of the Rural 

Fire Service for 16 years and was in-

volved in the evacuation and clean-up 

of Nyngan after the 1990 floods. 

Don’s experience with Rotary com-

menced in 1991, after joining Dubbo 

West. Since then, he has undertaken 

many Board position roles, as well as 

those in a District capacity including, 

District Conference Chair (1997), Pres-

ident (2000-01), Assistant Governor 

(2002-04), Assistant District Trainer 

(2003-09), and District Youth Ex-

change Committee (1998-2008). In 

2010-11, Don was the District Gover-

nor of our area and is currently the 

District Public Relations Chairman and 

Western Zone DreamCricket Co-

ordinator. 

Don was recognised as a Paul Harris 

Fellow in 2002 for his services to the 

community and to Rotary.  

Marjorie has been always there to sup-

port Don in his ventures and has been 

a great source of strength for him. 

These days, if Don isn’t doing some-

thing for Rotary, you will find him at 

the Dubbo OEC Community Garden 

(where he is Chairman), or playing a 

leisurely game of golf.   

Don Stephens is a very worthy recipi-

ent of this prestigious award and we 

congratulate him.  

Left: Pinned with pride! DG Brian 

Atkins pins Don Stephens with 

his PHF Sapphire Pin. 

 

Below: All round congratulations! 

DG Brian Atkins, Malcolm 

Cockrum and Don Stephens 

strike a pose. 

 

NEWS FLASH 

The Rotary Club of Newcastle 

Sunrise have moved! 

Due to the Bi-Met Lodge clos-

ing, the Rotary Club of New-

castle Sunrise will now meet 

at the Merewether Golf Club. 

Check out their website and 

calendar for all their upcom-

ing events at http://

newcastlesunrise.org.au/

meetings.html 



District Membership &  

Community Involvement 
The August stats are in! Peter Sivyer, District Attendance, Participa-

tion and Contributions Chair reports on how District 9670 is progressing 

and thanks each and every club for their continued support. 

CLUB STATISTICS - August 2013 

ROTARY CLUB MEMBERS HOURS % RANK 
FUNDS  

DONATED 

Adamstown New Lambton 27 15 87.5 2 $460 

Belmont 28  80.7 5  

Cardiff 9 18 73.33 13  

Cobar 19 54.5 67.63 18 $1,000 

Dubbo 24  60.45 22  

Dubbo Macquarie 24  80.5 6  

Dubbo South 48  80.21 8  

Dubbo West 51  81.4 4  

East Maitland 37  77.94 11  

Green Hills Maitland 49 250 65 20  

Kurri Kurri 15 420 88.89 1  

Kurri Kurri Sunrise 25 20 53 26  

Maitland 35 201 78.8 10  

Merriwa 19  76.75 11  

Myall Coast 28 55 60 23  

Narromine  98 72.9 14 $1,997.80 

Nelson Bay 54  80 9  

Newcastle Enterprise 26 160 66 19  

Raymond Terrace 21 300 72.62 15 $300 

Rutherford -Telarah 29 81 80.49 7 $1,945 

Singleton 44  75 12  

Singleton On Hunter 27  70 17  

Toronto-Sunrise 36 120 59.4 24  

Wallsend-Maryland 20 320 72 16  

Waratah 20 54 85.3 3  

Williamtown 20 135 61.25 21 $800 

Rylstone-Kandos 33  55 25  

Salamander Bay 32  47 27  

Every month, Rota-
ry Clubs all over 
our District catch 
up at meetings, 
participate in com-
munity projects 
and donate their 
time, money and 
resources to causes 
far and wide. 

     

 Interested in 
what knowing how 

your club is par�ci-
pa�ng? Why not head 
to our new District web-
site to check out  what’s 
been reported at 
www.rotary9670.org.au 
 

Can’t see your club’s 
stats here? Why not send 

an update to 

ppsivyer@bigpond.com 
and we will add them to 

our next edition. 

Do you have something to add to the 

monthly newsletter? 
Got an exciting event coming up? How about an outstanding project you would 
like some publicity for?  

Well why not drop us a line at districtnewsle!er@rotary9670.org.au and let us know 

what your up to. 

All submissions need to be received by the 15th of each month to ensure our ed-
itor has enough time to include them in the upcoming publication. 

So hop to it...and drop us a line! 



28th RYLA Program 

Sept to Tocal Homestead 

4th Tocal/Paterson 

Oct Darcy Geale—0418-235-565 

8th Lindenbeck Partners Charity Golf Day 

 Branxton Golf Club 

11th Rotary Hat Day 

12th The Rotary Foundation Meeting 

12th Social Media Workshop 

 The Social Media Training School, Maitland 

 wilmasimmons@hotmail.com 

13th 2013 Spring Flower Show & Garden Party 

 Murrurundi House, Murrurundi 

18th Rotaract Club of the Hunter Fundraiser for  

 Cambodian Schools Inc. 

 Bar Beach Bowling Club 

 hunter.rotaract@gmail.com 

22nd  RYPEN Celebration Dinner 

 Myuna Bay Sport & Recreation Camp 

26th Murder Mystery Night 

 Rotary Club of Maitland 

 Gangster Gary—0412-311-695 

27th RYCAG Camp 

Oct to  

1st  

Nov  

29th District Conference Meeting 
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All correspondence on District 9670 matters to be sent to: 

PO Box 357, New Lambton, NSW, 2305 


